Covid 19 RETURN TO SCHOOL PROTOCOL -

Kaleidoscope Bilingual School

4th May 2020

Dear Parents,

Through this document, you will find the detailed Kaleidoscope Return to School Protocol that will be implemented from May
12, after the Government imposed lock down which started March 16 due to the Covid 19 pandemic.

This document has been drawn up taking into account the "Reopening of Pre-School and Primary schools Health Protocol"
published by the Ministry of National Education and in consultation with all Kaleidoscope members (Management Team,
Kaleidoscope Staff and KPA (Kaleidoscope Parents Association).

| would first like to let you know that our top priority is the safety and health of your children and all Kaleidoscope staff. It is
therefore important that we all (staff, parents, and children) abide by it together to implement it successfully.

The Kaleidoscope protocol is based on that of National Education, which is attached. We are aware that the constraints
applied are very heavy and can have a psychological impact on your children, in particular on children in pre-school classes.
We therefore ask you to read this Covid 19 Return to School Protocol carefully.

Kaleidoscope- classes/organisation:

In Primary classes, from CP to CM2, full-time, a maximum of 15 students will be authorised per workspace.

In Pre-school classes, from PS to GS, a maximum of 10 students will be authorised per workspace. To allow this restrictive
provision, Kaleidoscope has decided to only receive children from priority families * (see below). For other children, home
school as it has been implemented since March 16 will continue to be provided.

Back to school dates:

May 11: Kaleidoscope staff.

May 12: pupils of the CP, CM1 and CM2 classes as well as pupils of GS from priority families* (See below).

May 18: students from CE1 and CE2 join the school.

May 25: if the operation of the nursery school with the GS since May 12 allows us to ensure a welcome compatible with the
age and characteristics of students of MS and PS, we will then ensure the education of students of PS and MS of priority
families * (See below).

You will find the measures that we are implementing from May 12 in the different dedicated tabs of our website. This
protocol and this new organization have been thought through and developed with the objectives of limiting travel within the
school as much as possible, respecting «gestes barrieres» and preserving the health and safety of each and every one as much
as possible whilst offering education as close as possible to the one your children received before March 16. These measures
will be reviewed on Monday, June 1st, when the government announces its phase 2 deconfinement plan. The protocol will
therefore be reviewed and amended, if necessary. Further reviews will then take place every 14 days. * Priority Family:

Children of key worker (civil servants, public transport employees, traders who have remained open since the containment
started, business managers),

The children of staff responsible for the opening of schools,

Children whose two parents have an obligation to return to work,

Distressed children,

Children not accessing online learning from home.



Covid 19 RETURN TO SCHOOL PROTOCOL - Kaleidoscope Bilingual School -
May 2020

1 HEALTH AND SAFETY

On the day when your children return to school, each Teacher and Teaching Assistant will remind
their groups of the “gestes barrieres”, the need for social distancing and hand hygiene, the new
organisation of each classroom and the impossibility of moving freely in class. We will review this
daily via children friendly activities in order to emphasise the importance of these health and
safety routines.

1.1 Bring your child/ children to school only if the child/ children is/are in good health and no
member of his/her/ their family shows symptoms of fever, cough, etc. Let us all be extremely
vigilant and aware that this is a collective responsibility which requires our highest
consideration.

1.2 Temperature measurement:

- Staff will check your child’s/ children’s temperature before entering school.

- Parents must take their child’s/ children’s temperature before leaving for school. If the
temperature exceeds 37.8 ° C, please do not bring your child/ children to school.

- Temperature measurement of children and staff before entering school (for more details see
"School organization / Arrival at school, departure from school"). If this temperature exceeds
37.8° C, the child/ children will not be allowed to get out of your vehicle and will therefore not
be allowed to enter the class.

1.3 The school cannot provide any nursing service delivered by a health professional, a nurse or
other.

1.4 Use of face shields and masks:

- Each staff member will be given one/ several masks by the Plaisance du Touch Town Hall on
Saturday 9*" and Sunday 10" May. Kaleidoscope already has the general public masks needed
for the start of the school year on May 12™. We will also be equipped with face shields supplied
by the KPA (Kaleidoscope Parents Association).

- Wearing a mask is not compulsory for pupils in Primary classes, but they can be fitted if the
parents wish and if their children are able to wear it in satisfactory conditions.

- Wearing a mask is not recommended for Pre-School students.

- If parents want their children to wear a mask, they must be able to provide it. Kaleidoscope
is not able to provide masks for children, except in the event that a child presents symptoms
(see below "If a child has symptoms of fever and / or cough during the day").

1.5 Each child must bring their own handkerchiefs and the box/ sachet must remain in their
school bag.

1.6 The staff members who will supervise the toilets will have disposable paper available to
allow the children to dry their hands.

1.7 Cleaning:
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- Disinfection 3 times per day (including handles, switches, heating /air conditioning control
boxes, etc.) and each accompanied by a ventilation phase which will be carried out in all areas
of the school, as well as in the temporary spaces that will be fitted out exceptionally until the
end of the 2019/2020 school year (for more details see “Organization of the school”)

» Mid-morning.

» After the lunch break.

» At the end of the day.
- The bins will be emptied every day. In each class, the current bins will be replaced by pedal
bins.
- The mattresses used for the PS nap will be cleaned every day. We ask parents to put a small
sheet in their child's bag.

1.8 Cleaning company protocol
FEP-GUIDE PRATIQUE COVID-19

https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FEP-GUIDE-PRATIQUE-
COVID-19.pdf

FICHE PRATIQUE CONSIGNES NETTOYAGE

https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRATIQUE-
CONSIGNES-NETTOYAGE.pdf

FICHE PRODUIT - BACTOPIN +

https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRODUIT-BACTOPIN-
-pdf

FICHE PRODUIT ANIOS 3 en 1 premiumdetergent-desinfectant

https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRODUIT-ANIOS-3-
en-1-premiumdetergent-desinfectant.pdf

FDS - ANIOS 3 en & premium-a-detergent-desinfectant


https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FEP-GUIDE-PRATIQUE-COVID-19.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FEP-GUIDE-PRATIQUE-COVID-19.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRATIQUE-CONSIGNES-NETTOYAGE.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRATIQUE-CONSIGNES-NETTOYAGE.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRODUIT-BACTOPIN-.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRODUIT-BACTOPIN-.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRODUIT-ANIOS-3-en-1-premiumdetergent-desinfectant.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FICHE-PRODUIT-ANIOS-3-en-1-premiumdetergent-desinfectant.pdf
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https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FDS-ANIOS-3-en-premium-
a-detergent-desinfectant.pdf

GANTS, POSE, RETRAIT - fiche reflexe

https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/GANTS-POSE-RETRAIT-
fiche-reflexe.pdf

GANTS ET MASQUES

https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/GANTS-ET-MASQUES.pdf

1.9 «Gestes Barrieres»

Pri=n " * Santé
FRARCAISE «& & publique
phicy * & France

COVID-12

CORONAVIRUS,
POUR SE PROTEGER ET PROTEGER LES AUTRES
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tries réguli@grament ou éternuar a usage unigue Porter un masque
les mains dans gan coude wt ba joter chirurgical jetable

“ous avez des guestions sur le coronavirus # @ ﬂ anﬂ 13u -Dﬂu

AOUVERMEMENT FRINFO-CORONAVIRUS

- All children will be regularly reminded of the “Gestes Barrieres” and posters will be
displayed within the school.

- Classes from CP to CM2: the school will be equipped with antibacterial hand gel (hand
sanitizer) in all the rooms and spaces used by staff and children. In addition, all water
points will be equipped with disinfectant liquid soap.

- Classes from PS to GS: for safety reasons, children in these sections will not be allowed to
use antibacterial hand gel. Liquid soap (Detol-disinfectant type) will therefore be available
at each water pointin the school. Teachers and Teaching Assistants will be allowed to wear
gloves to assist Pre-School children.

- The toilets will be equipped with disposable paper only. Cloth towels will no longer be
used.

- Hand washing:

» For all students:


https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FDS-ANIOS-3-en-premium-a-detergent-desinfectant.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/FDS-ANIOS-3-en-premium-a-detergent-desinfectant.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/GANTS-POSE-RETRAIT-fiche-reflexe.pdf
https://www.ecole-kaleidoscope.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/05/GANTS-POSE-RETRAIT-fiche-reflexe.pdf
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- Arriving at school.

4 Whenever there is a change of space, if applicable.
% Before and after break times.

4 Before and after going to the toilet.

*— After coughing, sneezing, or blowing your nose.

*— Before lunch.

% After lunch.

*— Before returning home.

> Specificity for PS to MS students who cannot use gel:

*— Before and after handling educational materials.

1.10 If a child has symptoms of fever and cough or does not feel well during the day:
- The child will be isolated.
- A pediatric mask will be provided to him or her.

- The child will be taken to a dedicated “Covid 19” waiting area under the supervision of an
adult until a family member picks him/her up.

- The waiting area will be disinfected before and after the child's stay.
- Parents will be called to come and pick up their child.
- The child will only be allowed to return to school after presentation of a medical certificate.

- If a screening test should be carried out and it turns out to be positive, all children and staff
members who have been in contact with him/ her or with a brother and/ or sister will be
notified and will need to be in quarantine.

- The child can only be accepted back to school if the symptoms have completely disappeared.
- A specific cleaning routine must then be implemented in the areas where the child has been.

- This procedure will also be implemented if a member of staff should present symptoms.

1.11 Movement of parents or other adults in the school:

- This will be prohibited from May 12" and until further notice.

- If, for an exceptional reason, a parent has to be welcomed into the school grounds,
this welcome will be done while respecting “gestes barrieres” and physical distancing.
Any visit will only be done by appointment.

- Deliveries: drivers must ring to inform of their presence. Management or another
member of staff will go out to receive the delivery. Drivers will not have access to the
school premises.

1.12 Fire Drill:



Covid 19 RETURN TO SCHOOL PROTOCOL - Kaleidoscope Bilingual School -
May 2020

- Staff have been trained in the event of a Fire Drill and will follow the protocol in place.
This is available on request and can also be found online in the Covid 19 Fire Drill PDF.

2 SCHOOL ORGANISATION

On the day when your children return to school, each Teacher and Teaching Assistant will remind
their groups of the “gestes barrieres”, the need for social distancing and hand hygiene, the new
organisation of each classroom and the impossibility of moving freely in class. We will review this
daily via children friendly activities in order to emphasise the importance of these health and
safety routines.

2.1 Classrooms Organisation:

In order to accommodate your children full-time until July 4%, Kaleidoscope will install temporary
spaces such as tents or Portacabins in the playground. Those spaces will be equipped with electricity,
tables, chairs and white boards.

2.2 Catering service:
- There will be no canteen service. Children will have lunch at their desk in their classroom or
in the temporary structure. They will have a meal provided by you (opting for a cold meal
requiring no refrigeration or reheating, stored in a cool bag/insulated lunch bag) or a meal
provided by the school’s caterer (A cold meal which will not require handling by an adult to
limit contamination).
- The exchange of food, water and cutlery will be prohibited.
- Remember to provide your children with a water bottle for the day as well as disposable
cutlery, towels or wipes and a tablecloth. That will make cleaning easier. The water bottle will
be kept with your child's personal belongings throughout the day.

2.3 Playtime:

Each group will have three 15-minute breaks. This will be done under the supervision of an adult and
will take place either in the playground or in the parking space. Only one group will be on a break at a
time, therefore a maximum of 15 children. No contact play will be allowed. No balls or toys will be
allowed. Staff will encourage children to play games that do not involve the use of objects or
touching each other.

The adult in charge of recreation will do everything to ensure that “Gestes barrieres” and physical
distancing are best respected.

A member of staff will supervise the toilet area, ensuring that there are no more than 2 children in
the space at the same time, and distributing disposable paper towels to the children to dry their
hands. The paper will then be thrown into a pedal bin.

2.4 Arrival and departure from school:
Arrival at school
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»  Drive through protocol.
> Arrival times at school:

Y V V

>

1. Classes of Inventors and class of Engineers: arrival between 8h and 8h30.
2. Pilots, Explorers, T-Rex, Stegosaurus, Diplodocus classes: arrival between
8:30 am and 9:00 am.
3. Case of families with more than one child attending school at
Kaleidoscope: arrival between 8:30 am and 9:00 am.
The car park will be open.
You will enter the car park and stop your vehicle adjacent to Sandrine Bevan’s office.
Please do not get out of your car as your child/ children temperature will be taken by
a member of staff while your child/children remain in your vehicle. If your child/
children has/have no temperature, you will be asked to get out of the car to help your
child/children if necessary, to remove the belt.
A member of staff will take care and supervise your child/ children and bring them to
their classroom(s) after having taken him/her/them to the toilet (if necessary) to wash
their hands and disinfect them.
As soon as your child/children in under supervision, please leave the car park.

- Departure from school:

>

Y V V

You will be assigned a time slot for your arrival at school to pick up your child/children.
This time will range between 16.15 and 17.30 and will be communicated to you when
we have the exact number of children who are returning back to school.

The school’s car park will be closed every afternoon.

Therefore, you will have to park outside to collect your child/children.

Access to the car park will be through the small central door facing the buildings and
through the vehicle access gate, which will only be partially open.

You will need to enter the car park and queue up standing on one of the 3 lines drawn
on the ground, respecting the distances indicated.

You will be greeted by a member of staff who will contact another member of staff
inside the building (via a walkie-talkie) to have your child/children brought to you to
go home.

Once you have picked up your child/ children you will need leave the car park using
the vehicle exit gate which will also be partially open.
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- Special cases PS and MS: Parents of children of PS and/or MS will be allowed to pick up their
child/ children at midday, before lunch (around 12:30 pm) to take them home. Once the child
has left school, he/ she will not be allowed to return to school that same afternoon. Parents
will not have access to the car park as it will be used as a playground area during break time.
A time slot will be communicated to you in case you want to come and pick up your child/
children up before lunch.

2.5 Playground — Car Park:

- Inthe playground :
> access to the play structure will be prohibited and fenced off.

» no contact play or ball games will be allowed.
» staff will encourage children to play games that do not involve contact or

the need for objects.

- The Car Park:
» Will be closed from 9 a.m. and consequently no parking is permitted as it
will be used as a playground area mainly for preschool children.

2.6 Before / After school services, Physical and Sports Education lessons, and extra-curricular
activities:

- No daycare service (morning or evening) will be provided.
- The Physical and Sports Education lessons are suspended until further notice.
- No extra-curricular activity will be provided.

- We will start music and dance lessons from May 25th.
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3.1 Teaching at Kaleidoscope:
- Organisation of classrooms

>

>

The classrooms will be reorganised to receive a maximum of 15 pupils in Primary
classes and 10 pupils in nursery classes.

The tables will be repositioned to respect the minimum 1 m distance between
each one and between the tables and the teacher's desk.

Each classroom door will be kept open until the arrival of all students and will
remain so as much as possible to minimise contact points.

The organization of classrooms will be dependent on the number of children
returning to school.

- Extension building:
» The library will be used as a classroom for a maximum of 10 children.
» Only children of these classes and staff (teachers, teaching assistants, cleaning staff
and management staff) will be able to access this building.

- Main building:
» The canteen will be reconfigured into a classroom as well as the motor skills room.

Likewise, this building will be exclusively reserved for the staff attached to those classes.

We will communicate the class allocation by May 10™".

- Travel and movement:

The travel and movement of students will only be 3 times a day:
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> At break time (Three breaks a day).
> One group at a time.
» No group will meet another.
» Only members of staff will be authorised access to buildings.
> All groups will leave their rooms using the doors leading to the rear of the
buildings, directly onto the playground.
> The group in the canteen will always leave through the main door to access the

car park and the small gate between both buildings to access toilets and the
playground.

- Organisation of lessons:

Children will either be with their teacher or their teaching assistant. As usual, all lessons
will be prepared and delivered by teachers. The teaching assistants will have a
complementary role organized around literacy and numeracy tasks as it was the case up
until March 16%™ and during confinement.

All lessons will be taught by teachers. Permutations between teachers and teaching assistants will take
place:

» In the extension building, adults will move around while children will stay in their
classroom for the day.
» In the main building:

*— The groups in the canteen and one of the temporary structures will swap
during the day.

*— The group in the canteen will leave this space by the front of the building
to join the temporary structure (if we have to use it). The group that was
in this structure will wait in the playground while respecting social
distancing and accompanied by an adult.

4% The canteen room and the structure will be cleaned before welcoming the
new group.
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*— The Pilots group and the blue and red class groups (MS / GS) will leave
their spaces through the rear doors to the building at the time assigned to
them. They will then go to the temporary structure which will be allocated
to them. The same routine will be applied as that mentioned above.

*— Groups made up of children from the PS / MS class will occupy the purple
room and the Motricity room. The children will stay in their class and the
teacher and the assistant will change class during the day.

- Teachers will continue to correct your children's work. To do this, the use of gloves
will be compulsory.

» Pre-School
We ask you to dress your children in such a way that they can be as independent as possible in
managing their clothes and / or shoes.

> Itis recommended that children no longer bring toys or cuddly toys to school (except
for naps, cuddly toys will remain in the bag).

> The use of the material will be limited to the lessons planned by the teachers.

> In order to maximize respect for “Gestes berriéres”, social distancing and cleaning
cycles, teachers and assistants will receive support from a group of 4/5 adults who
will ensure cleaning, going to the toilet, hand washing and group management in
general.

3.2 Home school:
- Primary classes, CP to CM2

» For children who will not return to school, Kaleidoscope will continue to offer a weekly
study plan and the resources necessary to carry it out daily. This plan of study will be
corresponding to what is done in class. However, our teachers will no longer be able
to offer individual or collective zoom sessions as they will be in school.

»  We will have a dedicated home education coordinator. It will be your child's teacher
who will be responsible for planning the teaching sessions and for preparing and
making resources available, but it will now be the coordinator who will upload the
resources and who will be the contact person in case of problems. Likewise, there will
be certain pieces of work which will have to be submitted for marking.

- Pre-school

» Inview of the very significant constraints of the return to school for children in Pre-
School, for those who will not return to school, Kaleidoscope will continue to offer a
weekly study plan and the necessary resources as we have been doing.

» Home schooling will be organized by teachers who cannot be in school, and it may
not be your child's teacher.

3.3 Resources and personal belongings.
- Your child’s/ children’s schoolbag:

In order to respect “Gestes barrieres” and prohibit children from touching equipment that is not their
own, we ask that you provide each of your children with the equipment they need for their day and
that they will have every day in their schoolbag. Each teacher will send you a list of the equipment
essential for the smooth running of your child's day.
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- Equipment

No book or textbook will be passed from one child to another. If they run out, we will take care of
making the necessary photocopies so that each child can have their OWN work equipment.

- Self-service toys

All toys that your children could use until March 16™ in self-service will be limited access (use of hand
sanitizer before and after use or wipes for PS). Only manipulation materials may be used under the
direction of teachers and they will be disinfected after being used.
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4. Wednesday Club

Our Primary classes that come to school on Wednesday mornings (CE1s, CE2s, CM1s, CM2s) will
reopen and will alternate to achieve reduced class sizes from 20" May. The French support class ‘The
Parisians’ will continue every week.

Week A (20" May) we will welcome the Pilot class (split into usual CE1 and CE2 groups) and CM1
students.

Week B (27" May) we will welcome the Explorer class (split into usual CE1 and CE2 groups) and CM2
students.

The Wednesday club will reopen:
- On Wednesday 20" May for Grande section, CP and older children
- To all Wednesday club families on Wednesday 27" May

A survey is currently open for parents to confirm their children’s return to Wednesday club. Once
attendance is confirmed, class plans and safety guidelines will be communicated to families
concerned. These will be in accordance with government recommendations and the school protocol
to ensure the safety of all children and staff.
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5. FAQ

General information on COVID-19 and the answers to your questions based on scientific research:
https://solidarites-sante.gouv.fr/soins-et-maladies/maladies/maladies-
infectieuses/coronavirus/tout-savoir-sur-le-covid-19/article/reponses-a-vos-questions-sur-le-covid-
19-par-des-medecins

When do we return to school?
o May 12" for CP CM1 CM2 and priority families GS (Maximum 20 children)
o May 18" CE1 CE2
o May 25" All Pre-School with a maximum number of 10 children per class (Priority families)

How many children per class?

Given the very restrictive nature of the health and safety guidance to put in place, we will be able to

offer the following:

o Teaching staff 1 for 15 children maximum in Primary school, 1 for 10 children maximum in Pre-

School.

o Assistants 1 for 15 children maximum in Primary school, 1 for 10 children maximum in Pre-
School.

o Technical staff: 5 staff members to help with cleaning and/or supervising toilets

Volunteering?
Gvt: presence on the basis of parental volunteering: possibility of development / flexibility in view of
the weeks. We will be able to have more flexibility after 14 days of classes. This means:

o May 26: CP CM1 CM2 GS

o June 2 CE1 CE2

o June 9 MSPS

How long will this protocol last?
We will follow the government's recommendations, and we will update you every 14 days. If no case
is declared and if allowed by the government, we could relax the protocol from June 9th.

What is the maximum capacity of each classroom?
Primary: 15 children per class
Pre-School: 10 children per class

Will all students respect social distancing when going to classrooms?
Children will be accompanied by 1 adult at the school entrance, at the end of the day and to the toilet.
The first day of class we will work on the distance and Gestes barrieres. Every day we will remind pupils
of those rules.

How many classrooms will be used?
o Classrooms: 7,
o Motricity room + Library + Canteen,
o 4 temporary study areas such as tents loaned by the town hall.
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What will happen if the weather is very hot?
School may have to shut for those students in the tents. Families will be contacted.

What Sanitary equipment will be available on site?

Supply of masks, hand sanitizer, disinfectant soap solutions and disposable paper will be available.
The town hall will supply masks from May 10%" for school staff, however we already have masks for the
return of May 12",

Masks for children are the responsibility of parents.

The hand sanitizer is provided by the school as well as the disinfectant soap and wipes for Pre-School.

What happens if a child has symptoms?

Application of a pediatric mask.

Isolation in a specific space.

Parents' are called.

The child only returns to school under medical certificate of non-contagion or Covid-19 Test if required.

Will our child’s temperature be checked?

Parents are responsible for taking the temperature of their child(ren) before going to school.
Kaleidoscope staff will also check every child’s temperature before entering the school premises. If
necessary, during the day in case of symptoms.

When and where will children be able to wash their hands?

Hand washing: Before and after:
e entry into class,
¢ the use of school materials (antibacterial hand gel for primary students or wipes for
Pre-school),
® passage to the toilets,
* meals,
¢ breaks

How many children will be allowed to go to the toilet at a time?
2 children at a time in the presence of an adult. Use of a disinfectant soap (Detol type), disposable
towel in a pedal bin.

Will social distancing be respected in class?
The tables will be at least 1 m from each other. Children will get up 1 by 1 to collect equipment. We
will do this in the form of a game and a song for the little ones.

Will social distancing be respected during break time?
15 minutes of recreation 3 times a day. The play structure, cabin and toys (including balls) will be

prohibited. We will have specific motor activities for those who want.

How will social distancing between students and staff be respected?
Marking on the ground in travel and classroom spaces.

How often will the site be cleaned?
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Three times a day as stated in the protocol.

What is the impact of managing all these recommendations with Pre-school children?

There could be a “psychological” impact: seeing your teacher with a mask, not touching your friends,
washing your hands constantly, movement restrictions, NO free play. We will allow staff to comfort
your child in PS.

There will also be an impact on teaching. Activities that can be led individually will be favoured. Group
activities only if social distancing can be followed.

When will there be a change in staff/ pupils ratio?
The staff pupil’s ratio will change if there is no Covid 19 case within the first 14 days in school and/or
if national guidance change.

What will be the school classroom organisation?
o Inthe morning: An adult will accompany the child to his/her class.
o PSCPCM1 CM2: 1 single classroom where they stay all day. Movement 2 by 2 only for toilet
trips with an adult. Moving the class to the playground without using the hallways.
o CE1 CE2 GS MS: classroom and temporary study room. Movement 2 by 2 only for toilet trips
with an adult. Moving the class to the playground without using the hallways. All outings are
done directly from the classroom.

How is the child drop-off and pick-up organized?

Morning: DRIVE through protocol:

e CP CM1 CM2: from 8h to 8h20

e CE1 CE2 Pre-school: 8:20 am to 8:55 am
Further details to be found in the protocol

Evening:

Parents park outside and access the car park on foot via the gate and carpark entrance gate. 3 lines
marking on the ground will be drawn. Once in front of the staff, we will use walkie-talkies to notify
your child’s teacher you are ready to collect your child. You will exit on foot through the exit carparl
gate. We will inform you of the time slots from May 10, 2020.

Pre-school:
Specificity for PS. Parents will have the possibility of picking up the children at 12:30 p.m. before
lunch with no return to the school in the afternoon.

Protocol in case of suspicion and / or detection of COVID19 cases?

We ask all families to be extremely respectful and vigilant about the health of their children and their
loved ones. If you or your child has been in contact with someone infected with Covid 19, immediately
inform the school:

e A compulsory 2 week period will be imposed on all members of the child's class, the child's
siblings' class and staff who have been in contact. UNLESS parents share with school a signed
certificate where the family's GP states that the child's symptoms are not linked to Covid 19
but other ailments such as hay fever, as well as a sworn affidavit signed by the parents. School
closure may be considered.
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e Astatementsigned by parents, in addition to the doctor's discharge certificate, will be required
for return to school.
e Communication will be made by email and SMS.

Will my child if he/she stays at home receive tutorials and be involved in ZOOM sessions?

Primary students will continue to receive lessons and worksheets, however we will not be able to
continue with Zoom and 1 to 1 sessions as the teachers and teaching assistants will be working in
school. Due to the high constraints of the protocol to pre-school pupils, we will continue
with homeschooling as provided now.

Who will teach my child if he /she returns to school?
The teacher will be responsible for the educational program and the lessons. The TA (as we do today)
will continue to help children learn skills.

How will break time work?
1 group at a time (15 children max. in primary/ 10 max in pre-school) with 1 adult. Passage to the toilet
before and after recess. 15 min sessions 3 times a day using the parking lot and the playground.

Organization of meals?

The child takes his/her meal to eat at his/her table. You can order a catering meal if you wish. Please
provide: cutlery, disposable napkins and water bottle. If you wish to provide the meal, it is
recommended to store it in a cool bag. No reheating or refrigeration of dishes is permitted. The tables
will be cleaned by an adult who will also supervise the class.

Priority families?

Pre-school: Given the very restrictive health and safety protocol in pre-school only families priority
will be given to children of key workers (civil servants, public transport employees, traders who have
remained open since the containment started, business managers), the children of staff responsible
for the opening of schools, children whose two parents have an obligation to return to work,
distressed children, children not accessing online learning from home. We will review this again on
June 9, 2020.

School opening times

We will not be able to open the school outside of the specific hours that we tell you here:
e Morning:

CP CM1 CM2: from 8h to 8h30

CE1 CE2 and Pre-School: 8:30 to 8:55 a.m.

* Evening: We will inform you of the time slots before May 10, 2020.

Will school and Wednesday clubs resume on Wednesdays?

Our CE1, CE2, CM1 and CM2 children will be welcomed for school on an alternating week basis, with
the exception of the French support class, which will continue every week.

Wednesday club will reopen from Wednesday 20" May for all children from Grande section and
older and from Wednesday 27" May for all children.

Will Kaleidoscope holiday clubs be open in July?



Covid 19 RETURN TO SCHOOL PROTOCOL - Kaleidoscope Bilingual School —
May 2020

We are awaiting the government recommendations on this subject.

The resuming of extracurricular activities (sport-music)
No extracurricular activity, sport, music, dance will resume. We will consider a return of sport activity,
music and dance from May 25 during school hours.

Will children (in need) be able to benefit from extra intervention to support them with their studies?
As in the public system, these services come at a cost (payment of teachers and supervisors). This will
be possible if we have available staff and premises. This will be funded by the families concerned.

Question of fees?

From May until August, tuition fees, exclusively, will be due:

- 435 Euros for a child

- 850 Euros for 2 children

The packed lunches ordered from the Ansamble caterer will be billed as at present.
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